



Volume 10, No. 3 Monday, January 18, 2016

Important Dates

Tuesday, January 19 Hill Alumni Advisory Forum

CANCELLED Rescheduled to April 20

Wednesday, January 20

Business Student Competition Celebration 2:00–3:00 p.m. in the Research & Innovation Centre (RIC) Atrium

Friday, January 22

Teaching Workshop 11:00 am – 12:00 noon in ED 619

Friday, January 22

Hill Legacy Pin Ceremony 2:15 – 4:00 p.m. in the Research & Innovation Centre Atrium

Tuesday, January 26

BSS Momentum event.

Thursday, January 28

Minister Panel discussion featuring Doug Moen, Deputy Minister to the Premier 2:00 – 3:30 p.m. in ED 623

Friday, February 5

Faculty Council 10:00 a.m. – 12:00 noon in Ad Hum 527

Tuesday, February 9

CPA Information Booth 9:00 a.m.–3:30 p.m. 6th Floor ED

Tuesday, February 9

Leaders Council Student Success Event 4:00 – 6:00 p.m. at the Terrace Building, #10 Research Dr



Congratulations!

Congratulations to both our Hill ICBC and Hill JDC West teams who competed this past weekend in Kingston and Saskatoon!

The Hill ICBC Human Resources team of **Shandi Van De Sype** and **Hannah Senicar** placed FIRST.

The Hill JDC West team was also very successful:

- 2nd Place School of the Year (1st place went to Sauder and 3rd to Edwards)
- 1st Place Academic School of the Year (2nd place went to Sauder and 3rd to Edwards)
- 1st Place in Not-for-Profit Cari-Lynn Schoettler, Conrad Hewitt, Brendan Hill
- 1st in Tax Kashtin Schumacher, Shivaun Eberle
- 2nd in Human Resources Rory McCorriston, Nicole Pyne, Cyrena Lockert
- 2nd in Business Strategy Brock Forbes, Brooklyn Fiesel, Madeline Bates
- 2nd in Accounting Zachary Pengally, Ashley Mohr, Kyle Hanison
- 3rd in Finance Tyler Pastuch, Anders Ireland, Robbie Vancise

Join us to celebrate the success of our Hill ICBC and JDC West teams:

Date: Wednesday, January 20

Time: 2:00 - 3:00 p.m.

Location: Research & Innovation Centre (RIC) Atrium We will also take this opportunity to congratulate the success of our Finance students in the Montreal Exchange Options Simulation contest in December. We hope you are able to join us to congratulate our students!

Teaching Workshop – January 22

Our first Teaching Workshop of the winter semester is coming up:

Date: Friday, January 22 **Time:** 11:00 a.m. – 12:00 noon

Location: Education Building, Room 558

The discussion will be on difficult behavior in the classroom.

As the workshop is a "Lunch & Learn" format you must RSVP to **Melanie Parisian** by 4:00 p.m. on January 18 if you plan to attend to ensure there is lunch for those in attendance.

Hill Legacy Pin Ceremony – January 22

The Hill Legacy Pin Ceremony for Winter 2015 is scheduled for:

Date: Friday, January 22 **Time:** 2:15 – 4:00 p.m.

Location: Research & Innovation Centre (RIC) Atrium

First year students, and students new to the Faculty will receive their Hill Legacy pins at this ceremony. We hope many Faculty and staff are able to attend to help welcome these students. Please RSVP to **Raelynn**Moorhead if you plan to be there.

Important Dates

(continued)

Monday, February 15Family Day – University Closed

Thursday, February 18 CUPE & APT Staff Meeting 9:00 – 10:30 a.m. in ED 560

Friday, February 19 Coffee Party 9:30 – 10:00 a.m. in ED 562

Friday, February 26 Research Presentation 10:00 – 11:00 a.m. in ED 558

Wednesday, March 2
Levene GSB Information Session

Friday, March 4
Teaching Workshop
11:00 am – 12:00 noon in ED 558

Sun. March 6 – Fri. March 11 5 Days for the Homeless

Tuesday, March 8CPA Information Booth
9:00 a.m.–3:30 p.m. 6th Floor ED

Walk-Ins

This week's walk-in hours for faculty and staff with **Dean Andrew Gaudes** will be:

- Mon. Jan. 18 fr 2:00 3:00
- Tues. Jan. 19 fr 2:00 3:00

Momentum

The BSS is hosting their annual Momentum event and all members of the Faculty are invited to attend.

The event is taking place on Tuesday, January 26 at with cocktails at 6:00 and the program starting at 7:00 p.m. at the Terrace Building (10 Research Drive). Tickets are \$30 for faculty members to attend.

If you are interested in attending, please RSVP to **Melanie Parisian** by January 20.

Welcome!

Welcome to our newest Leaders Council member – Andy Wolske, Vice President, Commercial Financial Services at RBC Royal Bank.

Call for Program Leads Applications

The Faculty is accepting applications for Program Leads (Research, Experiential and International). The deadline for applications to be submitted to **Melanie Parisian** is Friday, January 22.

Terms of Reference for each Lead position can be found in the Faculty & Staff section on the website: http://www.uregina.ca/business/for-faculty-staff/index.html

Call for KPMG Scholar Application

The Faculty is accepting applications for the KPMG Research Scholar. The deadline for applications to be submitted to **Melanie Parisian** is Friday, January 22.

Terms of Reference can be found in the Faculty & Staff section on the website: http://www.uregina.ca/business/for-faculty-staff/index.html

Deputy Minister Panel – January 28

The Faculty will be hosting a Deputy Minister Panel:

Date: Thursday, January 28

Time: 2:00 - 3:30 p.m. – the panel presentation will be

followed by a brief reception from 3:30 - 4:00 p.m.

Location: Education Building, Room 623

The panel will feature:

- Doug Moen, Deputy Minister to the Premier, Executive Council
- Kent Campbell, Deputy Minister of Intergovernmental Affairs
- Clare Isman, Deputy Minister of Finance
- Karen Aulie, Chair, Public Service Commission

The topic of the panel will be the role of the Public Service and the Provincial Government's work on public service renewal.

Please mark your calendars and plan to attend, share the details of the panel with your classes, and consider bringing your class!

Research Bulletin

The Faculty is in the process of putting together the 2015 Research Bulletin. If you have not already done so, please reply to the email sent by **Kelly-Ann McLeod** on January 4 and provide details of your research related activities from the past year.

The deadline to submit your information to be included is January 15.

Web Updates

Kelly-Ann McLeod and coop student **Kyle Beck** will be working to make content and navigation updates to our website over the next few months. When you have a moment please:

- take a look at your profile and let Kelly-Ann or Kyle know if you would like any updates made (CV, Education, Teaching, Research)
- let us know of errors you have seen or content items that you would like to see updated or added

Keep in mind that our capacity for change is limited to the current website template so the look and feel of the sites will remain the same.